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FOLLOW DUE PROCESS AT
TESANO POLICE TRAINING SCHOOL

– NATIONAL PEACE COUNCIL
Accra, 13 December 2024 – The National Peace Council (NPC) is aware of a delayed
collation exercise for three Eastern Region constituencies at the Tesano Police Training
School in Greater Accra Region.

Our understanding is that the Electoral Commission (EC) moved the collation of results from
Akwatia, Nsawam-Adoagyiri and Fanteakwa constituencies to the regional level and now to
the national level due to the widely reported incidents of disruption, destruction and arson at
other collation centres around the country.

Our checks with partners have also confirmed that the collation exercise at Tesano Police
Training School was at the instance of the EC and not any political party or the Ghana Police
Service.

The NPC calls on all political party representatives to avail themselves of every legal avenue
available to redress their concerns to ensure the safety of all participants at this stage of the
electoral process.

The NPC calls on the EC to convene an emergency Inter-Party Advisory Committee (IPAC)
meeting with all political party representatives and other important stakeholders to discuss
and agree an amicable resolution to the impasse.

The NPC also encourages the media to continue its diligent efforts to report and broadcast
election-related activities to the Ghanaian public to ensure transparency of the electoral
process.

The NPC continues to speak with all relevant stakeholders to resolve this matter and ensure
a peaceful resolution.

ENDS

For further information, please contact the NPC PR Unit:
Faith Edison, +233 24 413 7008
Kwesi Yirenkyi, +233 20 199 9044
Kafui Nutsu, +233 54 383 3052
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